
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 23, 2011 

 

Mr. William J. Mueller, 

Village President, and 

Board of Trustees 

Village of Lombard 

 

Subject: Text Amendments to Title 15, Chapter 150 – Hazardous Material 

Monitoring and Tracking Program 

 

Dear President and Trustees: 

 

The Board of Building Appeals (BOBA) transmits for your consideration its 

recommendation regarding the above-referenced request. The Village of 

Lombard is requesting text amendments to Title 15, Chapter 150, Sections 

150.105 and 105.6 of the Lombard Fire Code to establish an Operational Permit 

Program and Fee Structure to effectively monitor hazardous materials within the 

Village of Lombard. 

 

On March 1, 2011 BOBA met to review this request.  Mr. Riforgiate reviewed 

the Operational Permit Program of the 2009 International Fire Code indicating 

this would provide that a system would be in place to effectively manage 

hazardous materials which are used, handled, stored, possessed and/or located in 

businesses within the Village of Lombard. 

 

Mr. Igoe asked where the information regarding hazardous materials would be 

coming from.  Mr. Riforgiate stated that the list of materials would come from 

the businesses and that the material safety data sheets (MSDS) would come 

from the manufacturers. 

 

On a motion by Mueller and seconded by Cullen BOBA voted unanimously 4 to 

0 to approve the text amendments associated with including an Operational 

Permit Program and Fee Structure within Title 15, Chapter 150, Section 

150.105. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

VILLAGE OF LOMBARD 

 

Board of Building Appeals 


